
Holly Rofe Early Learning Centre
T: 2249 7600 | F: 2249 7690 | E: jccadmin@carmel.edu.hk

 26 October 2018 | 17 Cheshvan 5779 
Candle lighting: 5:32 pm | Shabbat ends: 6:23 pm

Nina Rozensweig ( NM )12th Nov
Bianca Lord (PK A) 18th Nov 

Dear Parents,

The children have all settled back into school very well after the holidays. We are now nearing the end of 
our first Unit of Inquiry, How We Express Ourselves. The children are all showing great interest and 
inquiring into their different emotions and how they express them. Our next Unit of Inquiry will begin in 
November and we will be spending time exploring the impact that we all have on our oceans.

This week we enjoyed participating in the Book Cafe. The children came to school dressed as their 
favourite book character and had the option to buy a book. Each class had a story read by a parent 
whilst enjoying a cookie, kindly provided for them by the PTA.

Best Regards,

Annabel Baillie

Date Event Reminder

6 November Pre K Trip to Noah’s Ark More details soon ( No EDP ) 

7 November Nursery Noah’s Flood Activity More details soon

13 November Preschool School Photo 

16 November Staff Professional Development School dismissal at 12pm.  
No lunch, No EDP

20 November Parent Teacher Conferences School dismissal at 1pm. No EDP

28 November Parent Teacher Conferences School dismissal at 1pm. No EDP

Thank you to ……
Bianca Lord
 

mailto: jccadmin@carmel.edu.hk


Jewish Studies
We have had a lot of fun in Jewish 
Studies inquiring about the six days of 
creation. We explored dark and light 
with an exciting discovery table, had fun 
making the sky with paint, and loved 
playing with pretend flowers!



Jewish Studies



Nursery M 

Over the last few weeks we have explored our unit of 
inquiry “How We Express Ourselves” with the central 
idea being ‘Emotions are expressed in different ways’. 
We have identified different emotions such as proud, 
scared, excited, angry, disappointed and confused. In 
circle time we have discussed how we express these 
emotions, as well as why we feel the way we do. We 
have also explored how emotions can change through 
our actions. It has been an exciting unit for us as we 
have created lots of artwork to express our feelings and 
have read lots of books about the different emotions we 
have. 

The children were very excited to work in small groups 
on their very first inquiry circle which allowed for them 
to choose, research and ask questions about an 
emotion of their choice. It was fantastic having Yael 
(Kaylay’s mom) and Linda (Galia’s mom) to come in 
help the children with their project. We have 2 more 
weeks to continue exploring our central idea in which 
we will focus on how the expression of our emotions 
affects others,  and the children will share their finds 
with Pre-K S. 



Nursery M 



Pre-K ‘A’

For our first unit of inquiry ‘How We Express Ourselves’ we have been busy inquiring into Emotions.  At the start 
of our unit the children were able to express a few different emotions that they already knew, such as; happy, 
sad, scared, angry, surprised and excited and over the past few weeks, have started to understand and use a lot 
more expression of emotions (in the right context) that they have seen.  They are now using words like; worried, 
frustrated, confused, embarrassed, nervous and astonished.  They understand that emotions are expressed 
using our facial expressions and body language and that there are both positive and negative emotions. They 
have explored many different activities, music and multi-media to inquire further in to these emotions.  Pre-K 
A’s favorite two emotions are; ‘surprised and frustrated’!



Pre-K ‘A’



Mandarin
我爱普通话

We enjoy playing games and role play.



EDP - Arts & Crafts

We’ve had a fantastic time in Arts & Crafts over the past 5 lessons. The children have been learning about 
mixing colours, using the three primary colours - red, blue and yellow. They have participated in various crafts to 
explore mixing these colours. Recently we have started looking at famous artists and their works, using this to 
inspire us in our own work.

Making butterflies and dragonflies with glass paper, lapping different colours to 
make a new colour.

Looking at Wassily Kandinsky’s ‘Squares with Concentric Circles’ . We 
mixed our own colours, drew and painted our own circles.



EDP - Soccer 
Tinytots Soccer is a complete soccer 

program for boys and girls of all ages. 

Our primary objective is to teach 

sportsmanship, discipline, leadership, 

teamwork and physical conditioning 

through the playing and promotion of 

soccer. Tinytots Soccer has succeeded 

in assisting many young individuals all 

over Hong Kong to realize their full 

potential in the sport we love, SOCCER!



Book Cafe 

Thank you to the Carmel PTA for organizing this year's Book Cafe. 

Chair - Deborah Khorsandy, 
Committee - Nofar Damari, Aviva Weinberg, Yana Stern, Arianne Ngo, 
Goldie Isselstein

Thanks to Marcelle Wosner, Alexandra Guitelmann, Zhang Ke, Yael Zion, 
Agnes Effron for helping during the event

Book Companies- Bookazine, Fields, Parentheses,

Thanks to Nofar Damari for the her coordination of the second hand 
hebrew books

Sponsors - The Nagar Families of Hong Kong

The Book Cafe was a huge success! This year we also had French, 
Chinese and Hebrew second hand books for sale. The children had fun 
selecting their books and dressing up as their favorite book character. 

Their time at the Book Cafe ended with cookies from the PTA and story 
time. 

See more photos on Vidigami!



Book Cafe 














